Dan Chu & Associates

Editorial Services

July 19, 1995

Angela Bates, President The Nicodemus Historical Society R.R. #2, Box 139 Bogue, KS 67625

Dear Angela:

and the second of the Lewson of the second

You certainly have a very big weekend coming up soon. Please permit me to add my congratulations and my very best wishes to you and Barrie for all the happiness in the world.

The rest of this letter deals with mundane matters that you can take up at a more convenient time. First, I'm enclosing a check for my annual dues. Though my own Nicodemus project has been completed, I hope to maintain a personal interest and involvement with the Nicodemus community in the years to come. So keep your newsletters coming.

I have also received your Historical Society's photo use fee invoice dated 7/5/95 in the amount of \$300.00. In accordance with my contract with my publisher, I have forwarded that invoice to Julian Messner/Silver Burdett Press for payment to you. I have found the Julian Messner people to be quite reliable in these matters but not especially fast working. So please give this a little time to work through their bureaucracy. If months go by and you don't see a check, then give me a call or drop me a note, and I'll yell at them. As I pledged earlier, I take full responsibility for seeing that you will be paid what's properly due you, even if the money has to come out of my own pocket (though I don't think it will come to that).

I hope you received the additional copy of my book that you requested and that you got my message on your answering machine about discounted orders. Again, all the best for a successful 117th Emancipation Celebration and, of course, on your personal milestone.

Sincerely,